Tax Collector

City of ________________________

Business Tax Section

We have received your 2008 Business License Renewal Notice and are returning it with this letter because we believe we are exempt from payment of the tax.  This position is based on the provisions of Section 7233 of the Revenue and Taxation Code, as follows:

7233.  No city, county, or city and county, shall assess, levy, or collect an excise tax or license tax of any kind, character, or description whatever upon the transportation business conducted on and after the effective date of this chapter, by any for-hire motor carrier of property.

Our company is regulated by the State of California as a for-hire motor carrier of property.

Although Section 7234 of the Revenue and Taxation Code provides that the imposition of taxes authorized under Division 2 of the Code is not prohibited, we are unaware of any provisions of that division which would permit an assessment in contravention of Section 7233.

If you have information indicating that the provisions of Section 7233 are not applicable to our for-hire motor carrier operations, please let us know.  Otherwise, it is respectfully requested that your records be amended to show that our company is exempt from this business tax.

Sincerely,

